





# Kingcase Family Partnership AGM 17/9/2025

**Attending**: HT, DHT, Mrs King, Mrs Afrin, Gordon Ghee, Katie Donaldson, Karin Bounford, Cllr Hunter, Holly McBlane, Lucy Ross, Emma Fairbairn, Gael Neill, Ameer Khan, Anees Fathima Khan.

Apologies: Marie Gobert and Christine Grace.

Chair welcomed everyone. Attendees introduced themselves.

- Minutes from previous meeting approved.
- Lucy updated the group on Fundraising planned events:
  - -Halloween Disco: 30th October.
  - -Cosy Winter Movie Night 19th November.
  - -Christmas Fayre: 4<sup>th</sup> December
  - -Silent Disco: 12th February
  - -Family Bunny Drive: 26th March
  - -Summer Fayre: 30<sup>th</sup> May
  - -Summer Disco: 17th June

All approved by school. Discussion took place about changes to PVG rules. HT and KFP Chairs can attend an online meeting about PVG changes on  $6^{th}$  October. This will provide greater clarity for everyone. As it stands, school SLT always attend events.

• Christmas Cards to be completed week before October holiday. Lucy Ross to bring these into school with information on what is to be done.

#### Treasurers' Report:

Balance at August 2024 = £10,022. This is a considerable increase from previous years and is a result of all the wonderful fund raising people are doing.

In session 2024/2025, KFP paid for:

- Teacher resources (£50 per class),
- Playground markings.
- Book Bags for new PI children annual commitment
- Lets for events (Janitorial cover)
- P7 Leavers' Treat
- Storage for loose parts play
- £50 for each class for enterprise project.
- Planters for playground and paint.

Balance remaining as of 18/9/25: £8228.

HT spoke about Sports Tops which were ordered today. This should support athletic events. This will total around £300. This means all children will have a purple Kingcase top for athletic events.

HT thanked KFP for their generous contribution to classes with £50 per class.

## HT report

• See attached.

# Officer Bearers confirmed for session 2025/2026:

- -Gael and Christine to remain as Treasure (joint).
- -Gordon and Katy to remain as Chair (joint).
- -Katy Donaldson to use Connect. Scot to find information about the role of secretary. Information about this to be displayed at Parents' Night with the hope someone will be keen to take this role up.

## Dates for Future Meetings:

Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> November 6pm Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> February 6pm Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> March 6pm Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> May 6pm

#### AOB:

- HT asked if the KFP would kindly do some information raising at Parents' Night in October and provide Tea/Coffee for Parents/Carers. All agreed and will arrange timings when they have their appointments with Teachers confirmed.
- Timings for this year's meetings have been brought forward to 6pm. This prompted a discussion about surveying parents about the timings they would prefer KFP meetings to take place. We realise 7pm is not always going to be inclusive for people who take children to extracurricular clubs in the evening.